

DEPARTEMEN PENDIDIKAN NASIONAL INSTITUT SENI INDONESIA YOGYAKARTA

Jl. Parangtritis Km. 6,5 Kotak Pos 1210 Yogyakarta 55001 Telp. (0274) 379133, 373659 Rektor (0274) 371233 Fax (0274) 371233

Yogyakarta, 14 July, 2009

To: Rector of Osaka Kyoiku University Osaka, Japan

Dear Sir,

It is my pleasure to inform you that our faculty member,

Name

: Prof. Dr. Victorius Ganap, M.Ed.

Department: Music

Faculty

: Performing Arts

has been assigned by the Ministry of National Education of the Republic of Indonesia to conduct an Academic Recharging Program for 2 (two) months at Osaka Kyoiku University, collaborated with Prof. Dr. Takasi Simeda, Chair of Musicology Department, Osaka Kyoiku University.

This Program was tailored to establish a joint academic exchange program between Indonesia Institute of the Arts Yogyakarta (ISI) and Osaka Kyoiku University in Cultural Science. The objective of the program is to enhance publication in musicological textbook with special reference to the Asian scholastic scheme.

As Prof. Ganap himself was a graduate from Osaka Kyoiku University with a Master degree in 1979, I believe that this program will be carried out adequately and professionally for the mutual academic benefit of the two parties.

I look forward to having a future cooperative program between our institutions, and for your kind attention to this program, I express herewith my sincere thanks and appreciation.

Rector,

. Drs. Soeprapto Soedjono, MFA., Ph.D

130936793

REKTOR